
Network meeting with School of Architecture and Built Environment held in Wiesbaden 

On Sunday 22nd and Monday 23rd of April, Exchange coordinator Rejan Ashour, Exchange officer Amal 

Dahmous and Network coordinator Stefanie Kirsch represented GJU’s School of Architecture and Built 

Environment (SABE) at Hochschule RheinMain in Wiesbaden. The network meeting was hosted by the 

network heads Prof. Christine Bernhard (HS RheinMain) and Prof. Dagmar Eisermann (HS Koblenz) 

inviting ten German professors from different partner universities for workshops and discussions.  

Prof. Christine Bernhard gave an overview about the history of the German-Jordanian network outlining 

the milestones in establishing the network during the past ten years. 

The topics of the agenda range from Erasmus Plus and Erasmus Transformation partnerships to 

matching new BA/MA programs within the partnership and the expansion of the network for the Design 

Department as the number of students are rising and more seats for the exchange with German host 

universities are required. 

A Dictionary of Terminology (Fachsprache) in German, English and Arabic is being established together 

with the Fachsprache Coordinators at each GJU school and updated with every Flying Faculty professor 

visiting GJU provided that students will have free access to it via their school websites. 

The network meeting was additionally enriched by the opportunity to attend the renowned SEE-

Conference and to visit Scholz & Volkmer - the biggest advertising agency in Wiesbaden, where several 

speakers of the conference also presented their ideas in workshops and discussions. 

After many fruitful discussions lead to an action plan that should be implemented until next network 

meeting Prof. Christine Bernhard was reelected as network head for Design Network while Prof. Dagmar 

Eisermann from Hochschule Koblenz was elected to be the new Network head for Architecture. 

Network members who were not able to participate this time can find all information in the minutes and 

are encouraged to attend next year’s network meeting on the occasion of 100 Years of BAUHAUS held 

on 25th/26th April 2019 at Bauhaus University Weimar.  

https://www.see-conference.org/en/
https://www.see-conference.org/en/
https://www.s-v.de/de/
https://www.bauhaus100.de/en

